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Vanessa A. Countryman, Secretary 

Securities & Exchange Commission 

100 F Street NE 

Washington DC 20549-1090 

 

RE: File Number S7-32-10 - 17 CFR Part 240 [Release No. 34-97762] RIN 3235-AN27 

Reopening of Comment Period for Position Reporting of Large Security-Based Swap 

 

Dear Ms. Countryman, 

 

The American Council of Life Insurers (ACLI)1 appreciates the opportunity to comment on the 

reopened proposal, Position Reporting of Large Security-Based Swap Positions, Release No. 34-

93784, (Dec. 15, 2021) (“Reopened Proposal” or “Proposed Rule”). 

 

Life insurance companies are highly regulated and significant end-users of derivatives that enable 

the prudent management of asset and liability risks, as permitted under state insurance codes and 

regulations. As active participants in the security-based swap (“SBS”) markets, with often long-dated 

and directional hedging positions, life insurance companies share the goals of the Securities & 

Exchange Commission (“SEC”) of preserving healthy and stable SBS markets, and ACLI members 

are broadly supportive of the protection of market participants through SEC monitoring and 

surveillance. More information about Life Insurance Companies’ use of derivatives to manage risks 

is available in Appendix I at the end of this letter. 

 

Executive Summary 

 

The Securities and Exchange Commission (“SEC”)’s Division of Economic Risk Analysis (“DERA”) 

memorandum providing supplemental data and analysis related to anticipated economic effects of 

the Proposed Rule (“the DERA Memo”) is appreciated, but it is limited.  The data that does exist 

supports removal of notional based thresholds. 

 

In response to the specific questions asked, the ACLI urges the SEC to reassess and recalibrate 

reporting threshold amounts in a manner that reflects:  underlying securities to an SBS should not 

be reportable with the SBS position; notional reporting thresholds for CDS and other debt SBS 

should be more accurately tailored to the risk posed by owning such a position; and life insurance 

companies should not be required to aggregate general account securities and SBS positions with 

 
1 The American Council of Life Insurers (ACLI) is the leading trade association driving public policy and advocacy on behalf of the life 
insurance industry. 90 million American families rely on the life insurance industry for financial protection and retirement security. ACLI’s 
member companies are dedicated to protecting consumers’ financial wellbeing through life insurance, annuities, retirement plans, long-
term care insurance, disability income insurance, reinsurance, and dental, vision and other supplemental benefits. ACLI’s 280 member 
companies represent 94 percent of industry assets in the United States. 














































